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Report of the Chief Executive 

 
Review of the Local Area Plans (LAP) 
 
1. Why has it come to Committee? 
 
1.1 To provide Area Committee with details of the review of the Local Area Plan. 
 
2. Background 
 
2.1 Following the extensive programme of consultation with members, partners, community 

stakeholders and the wider community, the Washington Local Area Plan (LAP) was 
approved by Cabinet in July 2009.  

 
2.2  The Washington Area Committee established a Local Area Work Plan in July 2009 to 

implement the LAP’s priorities that had been developed by the Committee and its partners. 
 
2.3 A review of the LAP is included within the new Area Committee governance proposals 

adopted in May 2009 with the process culminating in the Annual Report in April 2010 and 
the adoption of a refreshed LAP, priorities and Work Plan in June 2010. This review will be 
carried out annually with a full public consultation undertaken every three years. 

 
3. LAP Review; process and principles 
 
3.1 The LAP should be seen as a statement, published at the beginning of each municipal 

year.  The statement should act as a focal point for residents to gain an understanding on 
what public services and what agencies are delivering in their neighbourhood/area over the 
next 12 months (May-April), indicating: key facts; what local residents have told us; 
intervention improvements and current initiatives 

 
3.2  Information is gathered annually, from a variety of different sources between November 

and February, including from: 
• Councillors; 

• Partners’ delivery plans; 

• Directorates’ delivery plans; 

• Community Spirit and Citizen Panels; 

• Sunderland Community Network; 

• Place Survey;  

• IMD statistics; 

• Cabinet, LSP and Scrutiny work plans. 
 
3.3  An end of year report will be produced in April, outlining how improvements and initiatives 

brought value and benefit to an Area, and what lessons have been learnt and shared.  This 
information is shared with LSP, Scrutiny and Cabinet to influence future ways of working 
and ensure city wide projects are aware of what is happening at an area level and that area  

      concerns feed into city wide initiatives 
 
3.4 The review, as well as being about developing, implementing and monitoring the 

effectiveness of the LAP, is also concerned to ensure that the infrastructure supporting the 



process and people is strong and adequate enough to cope with the demands of the area 
arrangements.  This will be achieved by Self Assessments and Members’ Surveys being 
completed and analysed, ensuring that all councillors and partners have an opportunity to 
influence and shape the Sunderland Way of Working.  

 
4. Recommendation 
 
4.1 To note the review and to take part in the self assessments and members’ surveys 
 
5. Background papers 
 

• Area Workshop papers 

• Local Area Plans 
 
6. Contact Officer:  Nicol Trueman, Area Officer for Washington and Sunderland East 

Tel: 0191 561 1162    e-mail: nicol.trueman@sunderland.gov.uk  
 
 
 


